
ADMINISTRATION COMPLEX PARKING LOT CLOSURES 
 

Over the next two months Fayette County will resurface the parking lot around the 

County’s Stonewall Avenue Complex (140 Stonewall Avenue West).  This includes all 

drive aisles and parking areas around the building, along SR 54, and around the City of 

Fayetteville’s gazebo.  The project also includes replacing broken curb and gutter, 

adding new landscape areas, and restriping the lot.   

 

The most disruptive work will be performed weekends to reduce impact to local 

businesses and County operations. 

 

The work schedule is dependent upon several factors not entirely in the County’s 

control, including the weather, subcontractor availability, asphalt plant operations, etc.   

 

As of March 10, 2017, here are some key dates:   

 

March 11th (Saturday)  

The entrance on SR 54 and surrounding parking spaces will be closed for a half-

day.  Other entrances and areas will remain open for use. 

 

March 13th-17th (Monday thru Friday) 

Select areas of the parking lot will be closed-off.  Please use caution around the work 

zones and park away from the areas if possible. 

 

March 18th-19th (Saturday and Sunday) 

Entire parking lot closed for the weekend.  County vehicles can park behind the County 

Complex. 

 

April 15th-16th (Saturday and Sunday) 

Easter Weekend, no work scheduled.  Parking lot will be open for use. 

 

April 22nd (Saturday)  

Earth Day and County Face-to-Face; no work scheduled.  Parking lot will be open for 

use. 

 

There will be at least one additional weekend in which the lot is closed.  We will provide 

that date in the near future. 


